
Press release: Minister of State for
Asia and the Pacific Mark Field meets
with Pacific Island leaders at UN
General Assembly

The Minister said:

This event was an excellent and welcome opportunity to deepen our
already strong collaboration with Pacific Island partners. The UK
is doubling our diplomatic presence in the Pacific through the
opening of High Commissions in Samoa, Tonga and Vanuatu,
underlining our deep commitment to the region.

With Pacific leaders today, I discussed work to strengthen climate
resilience. This is an immediate priority for the Pacific, but is
not just a Pacific issue – it is a global issue, which requires a
global response. The UK is at the forefront of this, helping to
secure a long-term sustainable future for the region. We talked
about clean oceans, where the UK is a committed co-Chair – with
Vanuatu – of the Commonwealth Clean Oceans Alliance.

We also discussed the UK’s determination to boost trade with the
Pacific nations, in order to support the creation of sustainable
economies, based not on aid or loans but on investment and exports.

Finally, I underlined our commitment to helping Pacific nations
achieve their international objectives through successful
engagement in multilateral fora, including the UN.
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